PLANS COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION SUB COMMITTEE of Bridport Town Council held at Mountfield, Bridport on Thursday, 27 January 2011 at 2.30 pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr 
G.J. Ackerman (Chairman)




Cllrs
K.A. Day

C.M. Ray




J.D. Hunt

Ms S.J. Williams


Also in attendance: Cllrs Mrs M.J. Ray and K.G. Wallace.
PUBLIC FORUM
Mr Mike Farrar-Hockley reported that WATAG were meeting in the WI Hall later that evening.
24.
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor D.G. Rickard and Mr Bob 
Driscoll, of WATAG.
25.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 28 October 2010, which had been previously circulated, were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

26.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillors C.M. Ray and Mrs M.J.Ray declared a personal interest in agenda item 7(e), Residents Parking, St Andrews Road and Cordova Gardens, as they lived near the location. If any decisions were to be taken on this matter then they would leave the room.
Councillor K.G, Wallace declared a personal interest in agenda item 7(o) as Chairman of Bothenhampton and Walditch Parish Council.

27.
WAITING RESTRICTIONS AND LOADING BAYS – DRAFT ORDERS

The Town Surveyor updated members on the position with the introduction of the waiting restrictions and loading bays. This included the new arrangements for on street parking on the main town streets on market day. If a designated space on the road was not taken by a market traders’ vehicle by 9 am, then it could be used for one hour’s public parking, in line with the restrictions in operation for the rest of the week. Previously there was no on street public parking at all on market days on East, West and South Streets but now if a space was not needed for a market trader, then it could be used for people to visit local shops. A press release had also been issued on this point.


The update was noted.

28.
PARISH MAINTENANCE UNITS (PMU) AND LENGTHSMAN
The Town Clerk reported that three other parishes were looking at joining the Lengthsman scheme and the scheme was going very well. They had also received some good feedback on the assistance he was able to give with gritting for two parishes during the bad weather before Christmas.
The update was noted.

29.
RESPONSE TO WINTER WEATHER
Consideration was given to a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 2331.

The Town Clerk reported that he and the Town Surveyor would be meeting the County Council, as the Highway Authority, on the issue of responding to extreme weather and how the Town Council could best help out on such occasions, including obtaining grit from the County, clearing footways, placement of grit bins etc.  They would also be meeting in due course with the District Council, whose refuse team helped out clearing roads in the town, to ensure a co-ordinated response across all councils, should there be a repeat of these conditions in future.

Members discussed the allocation of grit bins and agreed that the locations needed to be discussed and agreed with the County Council. 

RECOMMEND: 

a. that it be noted that a meeting was to be held with Dorset County Council on the response to extreme winter weather.


b. that the requests received for grit bins be noted and the Town Surveyor, in consultation with Dorset County Council, review the locations and have authority to install bins in areas agreed with the County Council.

30.
ONGOING HIGHWAY MATTERS


The Town Surveyor updated members on the following highway matters: -  

 (a)
Entrance to Palmers Wine store 
This request for yellow lines was to be added to the list to be discussed with the County Council.
(b)


North Allington footpath


This matter had been reported to the Rights of Way Officer at the County Council.
(c)

Mount Pleasant, North Allington dropped kerb request


This would be considered as part of the list of up to 10 locations for dropped kerbs, which could then be considered by Dorset County Council.
(d) 
Car Park signage for motorcycles


This was still being progressed with West Dorset District Council.
.

(e)
Residents’ Parking – St Andrews Road and Cordova Gardens
A petition had been received in support, as well as some objections to a scheme. This would need to be discussed further with Dorset County Council before a recommendation could come to this Sub Committee.

(f)
Dropped Kerbs


As stated under (c) above, the Town Surveyor was looking at a potential list of up to 10 locations for dropped kerbs, which could then be considered by Dorset County Council.
.

(g)
Information signage

Quotes were being sought for the new signage, indicating the Artists Quarter at the South West Quadrant.


(h)
Castle Square / South Walk double yellow lines request


This request for yellow lines was on the list to be discussed with the County Council.

(i)
Wanderwell entrance mirror

Whilst the County Council had indicated that it could not support a mirror being installed on the highway, they had said that it was possible to put one up in the garden of a resident opposite. The Town Surveyor said that he would be suggesting this to the residents as a way forward.
(j)
Roundabouts
The Town Surveyor had discussed this with the Highways Agency and although there were detailed guidelines in place regarding requirements, he now intended to progress the previously agreed design competition. 
(k)
Plottingham footpath
The County Council hoped to conclude the adoption of this footpath shortly.
(l)
Park Road – double yellow lines request
This was being progressed and following discussion with the County Council, yellow lines were being looked at for two bends on the road.
(m)
Possible West Bay esplanade closure, Summer entertainment
Councillor K.G. Wallace had asked if this could be looked at.

Members generally felt that, bearing in mind that West Dorset District Council was to undertake public consultation on its proposals for traffic enhancements in West Bay, this matter was something that could be considered at that time. It would be necessary to hear firstly what West Dorset District Council was proposing, in terms of traffic in the area.

(n)
Additional West Bay 30mph signage
This matter was raised by Councillor K.G. Wallace and whilst it was felt that additional signage was unnecessary, the wider issue of traffic in West Bay could be considered, when West Dorset District Council’s traffic enhancement proposals were presented as stated in (m) above.
(o) Support for a crossing at the bottom of Sea Road South

RECOMMEND: that the request from Bothenhampton and Walditch Parish Council for a crossing at this location be supported.
31.
ROAD CLOSURES

The Town Surveyor reported on the following proposed closures:

March 26 - Freedom March


July 2 - Charter Fair (to be confirmed)



September 3 – International Bands Day

December 7 – Christmas Festival 
32.
DOCUMENTS LAID ON THE TABLE

Councillors noted the Highway Defects, reported to Dorset County Council.
33.
COMMUNICATIONS

The Town Clerk reported that the Town Council’s response on the proposed changes to the concessionary fares scheme had been sent to Dorset County Council.
The meeting closed at 3.10 p.m.

The next meeting of the Highways and Transportation Sub Committee will be held on 31 March 2011
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